Submission at the Introduction
Thank you distinguished Ambassador and dear delegates. I am honored to be here at the 4th session of the Intergovernmental Working Group on the declaration of the rights of the peasants and other people working in rural areas. I want to thank you for taking on this crucial task. As my fellow panelist, Ms Shivani Chaudhary pointed out rural populations have waited far too long and cannot wait any longer for their rights.

The declaration will be a significant milestone for billions of peasants and rural workers who provide 70 percent of our food supply; are stewards of the land and natural resources; protect biodiversity; and are carrying out the much needed agroecological transition of our food system. And yet they are disproportionately impacted by poverty, malnutrition, hunger, climate change, environmental degradation and face ongoing threats of displacement and criminalization.

From forced evictions to make way for large-scale agricultural investments to agro pastoralists losing their homes and livelihoods in the name of game parks and conservation, to criminalization of land rights defenders, to our food producers going hungry, to the growing trend of farmers taking their own lives in both the developing and industrialized countries, makes this declaration a moral imperative and an obligation. A threat to a peasant is a threat to us all.
The declaration is a tool urgently needed to both protect and defend the lives, livelihoods and rights to natural resources of the peasants and rural workers.

